Joint Regional Planning Panel —
Pre-Gateway Review — Recommendation Report

The Sydney East Joint Regional Planning Panel (JRPP) has considered the request for a
review of the proposed instrument as detailed below.

The Pre-Gateway Review:

Dept. Ref. No: PGR_2015_HURST_001_00

LGA: Hurstville

LEP to be Amended: Hurstville Local Environmental Plan 2012
Address / Location: 29-31 MacMahon Street, Hurstville

Summary of Proposal: | The planning proposal seeks to amend the draft Hurstville Local

Environmental Plan (Hurstville City Centre) by increasing the building
height from 40 m to 55 m and the FSR from 4.5:1 to 6:1 applying to land at
29-31 MacMahon Street, Hurstville

Panel Chair: John Roseth
Panel Members: David Furlong, Sue Francis, Con Hindi and Vince Badalati
X The council has notified the proponent that the request to prepare a

planning proposal has not been supported

Reason for review:

[

The council has failed to indicate its support 90 days after the
proponent submitted a request to prepare a planning proposal

In considering the request, the JRPP has reviewed all relevant information provided by the
proponent as well as the views and position of the Department and the relevant local
government authority. Based on this review the JRPP recommends the following:

The proposed instrument should be submitted for a Gateway
determination

JRPP b
RECOMMENDATION:
L]

The proposed instrument should not be submitted for a Gateway
determination

Reasons for the Panel’s decision

1) The Panel resolves unanimously to recommend to the Minister that the planning
proposal proceed to a Gateway Determination subject to the following

conditions/amendments:

a) The maximum building height to be 50m;

b) The maximum FSR to be 5.5:1;

c) The Department of Planning and Environment is to consult with the appropriate
authorities about the height in relation to obstacle limitation surface.

2) The reason for the Panel restricting the maximum height to 50m is that the heights of the
existing buildings in the immediate vicinity of the site are in the 40-45m range. These
buildings are unlikely to be redeveloped in the near or medium future. A 50m high
building on the subject site will be reasonably compatible with existing development,
whereas a building of 55m is likely to be dominant. The Panel’s decision to opt for a
maximum FSR of 5.5:1 is that the applicant’s urban design analysis suggests, on page
212, that this is the appropriate FSR for a height of 48m (ie approximately 50m).




3) The Panel is satisfied, on the b‘éfs'i's of the applicant’s urban design analysis, that the
above density and height contt6lg Will produce a development on the subject site that will
be compatible in its environment, with acceptable impacts on surrounding development.
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Dr John Roseth

Chair

Sydney East Joint Regional Planning Panel
Date: 1 June 2016



